

May 10th, 2024 10:00am-12:00pm Legislative Meeting Contact Number: (951) 372-7007

Legislative Meeting of the Associated Students of Norco College

I. Call to Order: 10;03 am

II. Roll Call: 10:04 am

a. Legislature (Voting)

ASNC Advisor – Dr. Edwin Romero

President of the Associated Students of Norco College – Aneesa Kashif

Vice President of Administration – Josh Delgado

Senator of Administration – Bryan Morales

Senator of Administration – Anmol Quraishi

Senator of Administration – Rafael Rodriguez

Vice President of Finance – Desiree Valdez

Senator of Finance – Allyson Lopez

Senator of Finance – Zayed Hannan Late

Senator of Finance – Amine Ouaddi

Vice President of Campus Activities – John Thehumury

Senator of Campus Activities – Carlos Medina

Senator of Campus Activities – Valerie Cruz Lopez

Vice President of Campus Relations – Victor Mataele

Senator of Campus Relations – Jacob Nkwamba

Senator of Campus Relations – Luis Quezada

Senator of Campus Relations – Michelle Abril

Vice President of Campus Organizations – Jose Orozco

Senator of Campus Organizations – Jesus Andrade

Senator of Campus Organizations – Cheryl Namita Kumar

Senator of Campus Organizations – Yusuf Jilani

b. Student Representatives (Non-Voting)

Representative of Administration – Muzammil Afzal

Representative of Finance – Haroun Ahmad

Representative of Campus Activities – Aaron Hall

Representative of Campus Activities – Adan Ramirez

Representative of Campus Relations – Juliette Ruelas

Representative of Campus Organizations – Dilraj Grewal

Representative of Campus Organizations – Isaiah Mendoza

III. Approval of Minutes: May 3rd, 2024.

Approved by consensus

IV. Announcements/Comments from the Public:

Bryan: We came to a consensus, and the election votes aren't certified yet.

This time is reserved for members of the public to address the ASNC on issues not already appearing on the agenda. A limit of three (3) minutes per speaker shall be observed.

- V. Old Business:
- VI. New Business:

Senate05.10.01 Approval To Transfer \$300 From Trust Account to Business Development Club Motion Author: John Thehumury (Action Item)

The Associated Students of Norco College will discuss and vote upon transferring \$300 from the Trust Account to the Business Development Club.

| Motion: Cheryl | Second: Victor |

Some barbers didn't want to get paid and wanted to move the money to the trust account instead. They wanted to support the club instead of receiving it.

Desiree: Each club has their own account, and all the money transferred will go to their account.

Approved by consensus

Senate05.10.02 Discuss the upcoming NOMU Event. Motion Author: John Thehumury (Discussion Item)

The Associated Students of Norco College will discuss the upcoming NOMU Event.

| Motion: Jesus | Second: Michelle |

Set up is 2-4 pm. If you can't make it you have to do clean up or set up on Mondays There's going to be around 14 people for shift.

For one half of the event, you can work, and for the other half, you can enjoy it.

Advisor: Before the event, we need to pull out the extension cords, mats moved to the ASNC Office etc. There's a whole list of things that can be done, which will give everyone the opportunity to get counted as present for the event.

Advisor: The goal is for everyone to serve 4 hours of the event, before and after, or the day-of.

Advisor: If you are not here the day-of, you have to serve the week before or afterwards. It will not be fair for you to join the day-of of the event, and only work for 30 minutes. If you aren't going to be able to work on the day of the event, you have to have a valid reason, as we need people to help out during the event.

The clean-up is the most important, as it could take the longest time.

Advisor: We have a slot for 16 people for 4 different areas, and you have to serve for 4 of them.

[Layout of the event is shown.]

Points Mentioned (Advisor):

Parking lot 3 will be closed Thursday night until the end of the event. Vendors will be setting up around 4, but we won't need help with that as john and his team will be working

on receiving them. Facilities will be helping set up as well.

Last year we got feedback that it was slightly empty, so we got an extra ride.

Those going on the rides will need to sign a waver, and then get a bracelet. Kids will need their parents to sign the waver.

ASNC booth has the first aid kit and the lost & found

ASNC members will be provided with lanyards to show that they work there.

There will be water for the volunteers and musicians

Every ASNC member should be able to answer the questions.

Senate05.10.03 Removal of Yusuf Jilani as Senator of Campus Organizations. Motion Author: Josh Delgado (Action Item)

The Associated Students of Norco College will discuss and vote upon this removal.

| Motion: Anmol | Second: Josh |

Once members get 3 absences, they get put on the agenda for removal, and this will be discussed.

Jose: You have stepped up a lot. You do most of the Admin for the ICC, and you have done a great job. He has a higher ratio absence, so even with what he has right now, he also needs to be at other meetings.

Points Mentioned (Yusuf):

Yusuf has contributed to many events, the absences were not his intention

For the barbershop event, it was voted under the Executive committee that he was absent, especially since he was campaigning and didn't.

Yusuf didn't know he was not able to campaign, and the information he was told was wrong. It was also his duty to sign up, as it was neglect of duty.

He was told to sign up of the event.

During the executive committee, it was discussed that he should have done either the set up or clean up, and

In Favor: Josh, Victor, Anmol, Jacob

10 Opposed 5 Abstained

Motion Fails

Senate05.10.04 Removal of Amine Ouaddi as Senator of Finance. Motion Author: Josh Delgado (Action Item)

The Associated Students of Norco College will discuss and vote upon this removal.

| Motion: Carlos | Second: Alison |

He has accumulated 3 as the bylaws state

Amine: Most of my absences have been transportation issues. My work ethic, you can ask Desiree about it.

Jacob: Now he has 3, so the next one we don't put him up for removal, he just gets kicked out automatically? Why do you have accountability for 2 absences?

Amine: I have missed a committee meeting and didn't work on Club Rush 1st day.

In Favor: John, Josh, Zayed 11 Opposed 5 Abstained

Motion Fails

VII. ASNC Advisor Report

I have a couple of volunteer opportunities for 2 events.

- Gilbert from MOC is the classified staff od the year, and we're looking for an ASNC member to speak on his behalf.
- This coming Thursday, I need people from 4:30 to 9 pm, and we need someone to not be in the actual banquet, but staffing the door.

VIII. Executive/Committee Reports

President: Shocked, not in a good way. I've been in student since my first semester in Norco College, since I was 17, and I am 20 now. Since 17, 18, 19, and I have felt supported. Now I go away from the office because I feel like we're out to get each other. Lots of the complaints were baseless, and most of them were because a lot of them weren't resolved at a surface level. I don't know if it is common knowledge for everyone, but if I have a conflict with someone, I will talk to them, and if that doesn't work, bring Dr. Romero into it. I guarantee you that if you go to someone about it, it looks like you just want to get someone in trouble.

- Advisor: Election is always rough, and this year especially since there were many internal candidates. This campus is small, and you're going to work together regardless whether you won or lost. If you aren't involved in Student Government, you will still interact in other ways.
- **Dilraj**: I believe that many or the issues were because of lack of clarification of the rules. Most of the complaints were cleared after the rules were made more clear. We shouldn't try to discredit other people.
- **Jacob**: Me and Jose ran together. We spoke about it, and we came to a consensus because we knew that this year, we would have to work together. Even though we lose this position, there is a high chance that we might work together next year. We have to fic these situations in the beginning. Sometimes I feel like some people are irresponsible when it comes to conflict resolution. I felt like that when I did start at the beginning of the next semester, it felt like people were trying to disturb my peace, as it felt like people were trying to get me out.
- **Victor**: I'm sorry Aneesa if you didn't feel any support from all of us. Sometimes I feel like communication is key, and we need to work together.

It took me a long time to become a confrontational person, and I know a lot of you aren't. I feel like if you approach someone with kindness, it makes things easier

- **Rafael**: I agree, oftentimes people get defensive when confronted, so talking to them in a way which would make them feel understood is really important, as oftentimes we just want to be understood.
- Victor: Let's finish this semester how we started

Admin: No new news.

Finance: New budget for next year! The operating budget is \$485k. ICC has started to send in their reimbursements, so finance committee is pretty busy right now.

- Advisor: May 24th and 31st we will be having senate meetings about the budget. Prepare for people to ask for assigned budget

Activities: No new news.

Relations: We need your guys' help for promoting NOMU, it will be nice if you could pass out flyers to the people in the area!

Organizations: May 3rd went great! Thank you for those of you who attended. As far as Desiree mentioned, I did pass the policy that by May 28th, the clubs will have to pass their reimbursements.

IX. For the Good of the Order/Announcements/Comments from the Public:

Desiree: AAPI festival on May 21st. Volunteers will be helpful!

Bryan: We got all the votes in, but we can't verify them at this moment as we don't know if the people who submitted the vote are students of the college or JFK. Not all JFK students can vote either. When they are done, the voting will be verified and will be known.

- Advisor: Because we are using forms this year, there won't be too many disqualified ballots
- **Jacob**: in terms of appeals or investigations, will that be added to the time?

It will take a long time to happen. If something happens or is found out, it will be handled in the future.

LLRC Committee

- Points to talk about strategic planning
 - Revisement of 2030 Norco College Masterplan and the 2020-2025 Masterplan
 - Questioning of how the LLRCAC Charter's (2023-2024) Equity Statement is fair if it only states about "racial equity" rather than an overall broader equity that other committees and organizations use.
 - Staff and professors suggest changing the statement.
 - New Equity statement has been made to be inclusive to all students and make sure they all can access resources and events.
 - Adjourned at 1:37 pm
 - Meeting back at September 10th, 2024

Market Committee Meeting Notes 5/15/2024

dmcc report:

- Approved the social media guidelines.
- Brochure will be delayed to have Spanish on it

Social Media & Retention/Enrollment Marketing:

- Rugby has a fundraiser
- SAAC having a mental workshop
- Make sure to wear NC Gear
- Been taking photos of events (barbershop event, cinco de mayo event, job fair, etc.)
- Working with faculty to promote classes (bio, ecology)
- Promoting services w/ departments
- Promoted student activities
- Promoting events
- Marketing library programs and services
- Mosiac Mural

Outreach Report:

• Unavailable

Brand Guide:

- Haven't decided on the school colors
- Looking into a full body mascot to put into coloring books and such

Charter:

Had to update charter and sent to IEGC

Marketing Committee Rationale:

• Should bring up to IEGC that the committee meeting times should be changed out of college hours **Open Forum:**

- Art students will be at NOMU selling artwork
- NOMU will have 6 bands
- Order of activities will be posted on Norco Music Instagram

LGBTO Committee Notes 5/14/24

Approved minutes from the last meeting, April 23, 2024

Agenda Item "3.1 Vision and Function of the LGBTQ+ Advocates (discussion item)"

- The search for a new chair was discussed.
- - The LGBTQ committee may be moved under the Academic Council, which means funding may be from the Dean.
- The committee opened the discussion to the advocates. They sent a previous Google form with different questions to converse and discuss throughout the meeting. Some questions included:
 - o What is your understanding of the vision and function of the LGBTQ+ Advocates committee?

- What is your understanding of the vision and function of the LGBTQ+ Advocates Senate charter?
- What changes would you like to see in the LGBTQ+ Advocates committee and/or charter (if any)?
- We have had two meetings this previous semester in which achieving quorum was difficult. What do you feel would be best in ensuring that quorum is met going into the future?
- The previous two surveys of effectiveness seemed to identify three areas that need to be fostered or cultivated (respect, communication, and collaboration). How might we be able to further foster these areas to ensure they are met for members?

Members Discussed what should be Updated to the charter based on the responses and conversations to these questions.

- Having a delineation of respective roles forms constituent groups.
- Creating a calendar of planned events at the beginning of Fall
- Having a more narrow focus on certain topics.
- Working on LGBTQ+ Advocates to be more well-known
- Greater collaboration and unification between faculty advocates and Student Services (Potential life-changing collaborations)
- Refocus on ALLY and ALLY+ trainings (and other activities) that can raise awareness and understanding of LGBTO+ identities
- Fix the website so that students can recognize different parties within the committee
- - Ensure people know that there must be a person willing to step in as chair.

Discussed Old Business

- Special Project funding for ALLY+ creation - Price Center

Get Loud Subcommittee Report:

-Increase of people who attended LQBTQ Series Speaker Events -Waiting for approval of funding from ASNC.

Prism Report:

- - PRISM's Election for VP was invalidated due to errors in how voting was ran, not constitutional.
- PRISM received a complaint from ASNC that the election practices were not correct.
- - PRISM is in need of a new advisor, Cameron has asked Dr. Romero for help.

This time is reserved for members of the public and ASNC officers to address the ASNC on issues not already appearing on the agenda. A limit of three (3) minutes per speaker shall be observed.

X. Adjournment 11:05 am